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Marines,                                    
 Last weekend was our De-
partment convention in Helena.  
Tom Jones, Laurel Hansen, and I 
attended.  It was a great conven-
tion and well attended from all over 
the state.  I would like to give the 
Helena Detachment my personal 
thank you for a job will done and a 

special thanks for taking our rotation in hosting, 
so we could concentrate on the National Conven-
tion this August.  They also donated all of the 
funds from one of their silent auction tables to the 
National Convention.  Thank You very much.  
Minutes of the meetings will be available on the 
Department Web page.  Tom Jones was elected 
and sworn in as Sargent-at-Arms.  Congratula-
tions Tom.   
 Thanks to everyone that gave us a hand 
for all of the Memorial Day ceremonies.  Although 
the weather wasnôt the best, I was afraid it was 
going to be a lot worse.  The public came out it 
force for both the Mount View and the National 
Cemetery ceremonies.  Thanks to all of those 
who came out in the weather to pay their re-
spects.  Also, it was great to see the I&I staff car-
ry the colors at Mount View.  You made us all 
proud to be Marines.  
 The work at the Riverside cemetery is 
coming along although the weather hasnôt let the 
progress take shape as fast as hoped.  Ralph is 
ready to start pouring cement as soon as the rain 
lets up long enough to get the job done.             
Be ready to help out when the call comes.                
The windows for work have been short.   

                                                            

Commandants Message 

Thanks to the members who came to Roberts to 
help them celebrate the Memorial Day with a trib-
ute to the Bob Hope USO shows.  The imperson-
ators, and format for the show was great. The 
talent from the Joliet High School was outstand-
ing. They did a very good job of bringing back the 
sounds of the 40s and 50s.  Remember they 
never heard them live because they werenôt even 
born yet.   For someone that got to see one of 
these shows in DaNang, it brought back a lot of 
memories.  It was good to look out on the crowd 
and see several red jackets.  Also great job with 
the color guard. 
 Our next meeting is Monday, June 10

th
.  

See you at the meeting!   

 Tom Lowry, Commandant                             
 (406)366-1347                                
 sevenn@midrivers.com 
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 League Members,  
 The beginning of Summer 
is here, even though it still acts 
like winter. Memorial day has 
been taken care of, thanks to all 
that came out to help. Not definite 
yet, but we may have a patio party 
in July. The convention plans are 
moving ahead and getting closer. 

If you can help let someone know and  be sure to 
register for events. 
 Semper Fi, 
Tim Bender, Jr Vice 
(406)697-5968 
tim.mtlonegunman@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jr. Vice Commandants Report: 

Fellow members & families, 
 Had a couple funerals 
and one coming up the 24th. 
This is a little early, but the end 
of the month will be busy with 
meetings and Memorial Day de-
tails. Not a lot to report as far as 
illnesses with the exception of 
Gordon Blake, who was hospi-
talized for a few days. I didn't 
know until after the fact. It's a 

personal thing, but if I don't know up front you 
don't get to see my smiling face. Dennis Sitzler 
has had a few bouts with his health. but can't 
confirm exactly what all it consists of. We had a 
good turnout at Riverside cemetery so far. Don 
Huffman was there two- or three-days digging 
holes. Scott Dunlap & a friend showed up for the 
first pour along with Keith, Woody, Ralph, Tom 
Jones, and myself. If I miss wrote or forgot a 
name, sorry! This will be sent in before the end 
of the month, hope you were able to show up for 
Memorial Day events. God Bless all. 
 
Semper Fi,                                                    
James Borner, Chaplain                                         
(406)850-1802                                               
jborner@gmail.com                                             

       Chaplains Report: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Paymasters Report: 

      Hello all, 
      Thank you to the finance commit
      tee, Ralph and Mike, for making 
      the time to help me complete an 
      audit.  We were able to audit the 
      months of January through April. 
           A few tasks upcoming include          
      entering our list of delegates for              
                the national convention.   
      There maybe room for additional 
alternate delegates, let me know if you are inter-
ested. 
 There are a couple members that would 
like assistance getting registered for the events at 
the convention. I will be in contact with you short-
ly.  If anyone else requires assistance registering 
on the convention website please let me know. 
 Lastly, our Charter for our MODD pound 
Gales Growlers moves forward.  I do have 4 pup 
kits remaining for those that havenôt yet gotten 
theirs.   
Scott Dunlap 
Adjutant/Paymaster 
406-281-1271 
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Marine Corps Leaguers,  
 Commandant Tom Lowry and 
myself attended the Department of 
Montana MCL Convention in Hele-
na. The Helena Chapter did a good 
job putting on the convention.  All 
chapters pledged support for the na-
tional convention being held in 
Billings. I was again appointed Sar-

gent at Arms. 
 The big weekend is over, I want to thank 
all who participated. Friday was a funeral at the 
National Cemetery. Saturday was a Color Guard 
at Roberts, MT. this was a pleasant surprise, that 
community put on a USO Show starring Bob 
Hope. It was a very well-done impersonation of 
Bob Hope. It looked like all of Roberts and the 
surrounding community was in that gymnasi-
um. The worst weather of the weekend was 
Monday and we covered the city with Memorial 
Day Services. A job well done by all. 
                                                                                

Semper Fi.                                                         

Tom Jones, Sr. Vice                                             

(406)670-4364                                           

tcgysgt21@yahoo.com                                      

                      

Senior Vice Commandant Report: 

Color Guard at the Roberts MT. pre-Memorial 
Day/ USO show honoring veterans on May 
25th. Members are L to Rð Tom Lowry, Jim 
Borner, Doug Wood, Mike Tolstedt and Ralph 
McKinney. 


